Press release | Dennis de Vreede to step down as
CFO at 2026 AGM

Amsterdam, 2 September 2025

Wereldhave N.V. (‘Wereldhave’) announces that CFO and Executive Board member
Dennis de Vreede has decided to step down following the completion of his second
term, at the Annual General Meeting (AGM) in 2026. Dennis has informed the
Supervisory Board and CEO Matthijs Storm that he will not be available for a third
term.

Having joined Wereldhave in 2018, Dennis has served as CFO for eight years. He will
step down at the AGM on 13 May 2026 and will ensure a smooth transition to his
successor.

The Supervisory Board and CEO Matthijs Storm are deeply grateful to Dennis for his
important contributions to the strategic changes at Wereldhave since he joined in 2018.

Francoise Dechesne, Chair of the Supervisory Board said: “We are particularly grateful
to Dennis for his contribution to the progress Wereldhave has made in recent years. He has
established a solid financial foundation and built strong finance teams in the various
countries. Under Dennis’s leadership, major refinancings of the Company have been
completed, significant cost savings have been realized and several acquisition and
divestment transactions have been successfully completed. Thanks in part to these steps,
Wereldhave is currently in a strong growth phase.”

Matthijs Storm, CEO of Wereldhave N.V. stated: “/ am very grateful to Dennis for what we
have achieved together over the past seven years. He has been indispensable to what we
have accomplished together and as a company. Dennis’s role has been instrumental in
shaping Wereldhave into the strong and financially sound company it is today, providing a
solid foundation for our current growth strategy. While | personally regret his decision, | also
fully respect his choice to hand over the baton after eight years.”

Dennis de Vreede said: "As | look ahead to the upcoming AGM in 2026, where | will step
down from my role at Wereldhave, | take great pride in what we have achieved together.
Over the past eight years, we have successfully repositioned Wereldhave, restoring
confidence among investors, banks, and other stakeholders. | am very grateful for the
dedication of my colleagues and the trust of our partners, which has helped us to truly put
Wereldhave back on the map."



The Supervisory Board and CEO Matthijs Storm wish Dennis all the best in his further
career.

The search for a new CFO will be initiated and further announcements will be made in due
time.
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About Wereldhave
better everyday life, better business

Wereldhave Full Service Centers contribute to a better everyday life for visitors and better
business for tenants. A one-stop location for groceries, shopping, leisure, relaxation, sports,
health, work and other daily needs — all supported by smart concepts and digital services. By
investing sustainably to meet the needs of customers and local areas, we enrich
communities, while caring for the environment, and have a positive effect on the way people
live, work and shop. Wereldhave Full Service Centers play a vital role in people’s everyday
lives in leading regional cities in the Netherlands, Belgium, Luxembourg and France.

For more information, visit www.wereldhave.com
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